

Southwestern REACT General Meeting Minutes

September 18, 2025

Call to Order: 1840 hrs.

Pledge of Allegiance Lead by John Wright.

Attendance: Roger #98, June #54, John #42, Per #53, Larry #84, George #81, and Mike #92. Quorum achieved.

Comms Challenge: John

1. John presented 4 questions from the Technician Exam pool and selected team members to answer.

Recent and Future Event Discussion:

1. SD Triathlon Classic – Per coordinated. Event went well, no problems, no injuries.
2. Next Event: FITT, 9/28/25
 - a. Mike to coordinate. Asked for volunteers for Net Control.

Training #1: Per

1. Introduction to the updated Communications Plan and discussion of the changes.

Training #2: Mike

1. Presentation on how to respond to bicycle accidents involving head injuries was postponed due to technical difficulties with the projector. It will be presented at a future meeting.

Secretary's Report: Mike

1. The Financial Report from the Treasurer was received today via email. No other reports or submissions have been received.
2. Last General Meeting Minutes: Published in the REACTer. Motion to approve by June, Per seconded, M/S/C.

Treasurer's Report: June

1. Checking Account Balance as of July 31, 2025: \$ 3,026.70
 - a. Charge for GoDaddy: \$ 19.99
2. Balance as of August 31, 2025: \$ 3,006.71

Webmaster's Report: Per

1. None.

Discussion Items:

1. New PO Box: Mike
 - a. Operational as of last week. The current post office box will continue to the end of the year but will not be renewed. The remaining time will be used to transition over to the new PO Box.
2. Need for Event AARs
 - a. Guidelines for AAR Report will be addressed in a future training. The template for AAR's is on the website.
 - b. Team members will provide input to the Event Coordinator to compile. Once compiled, it would be go to Secretary for filing and the REACTer Editor for publication.
3. SW REACT Logo on event T-shirts: Mike
 - a. Jennifer Stephens of Koz reports that the t-shirts for the events through the end of this year have been already printed so there is no opportunity to have the logo added. In addition, future T-shirts will have reduced advertising or sponsor information so a SW REACT logo will not be added.
 - b. However, Koz is willing to add the REACT logo to their event page along with a link to the SW REACT website. Mike will link Per to the email string with Jennifer to facilitate getting the logo and link to Koz.

General/Open Discussion: No additional discussion took place.

Next live meeting scheduled for December 18th at 1830 hrs.

Adjournment: 2015 hrs.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Bailey, SWR#92

Secretary